
 

 

Welcome to 

Northbrook Presbyterian Church 
March 26, 2017, Lent Week Four 

 LIFE IN THE COMMUNITY OF FAITH 
Please sign and pass the Welcome Register along your row and back.  Please note joys and concerns on the 
Prayer Request Cards and place them in the offering. 

  

 CALL TO WORSHIP         Jeff Wilhelmi 

 One: God of light and love, we come here to meet you. 
  All: We are here, o Lord. 
 One: Breathe your Holy Spirit of energy, liveliness and imagination on us. 
 All: Shake us up! Wake us up! 
 One: Open our eyes to your presence, our hearts to your love, our lives to your power. 
 All: We worship you.  
 

* OPENING SONGS 452—Open the Eyes of My Heart  Hymnal 
  Open Our Eyes, Lord Next Page 



 

 

 

 UNISON PRAYER FOR LIGHT AND TRUTH 

Jesus, You are the Light of the World. Shine Your light in us today.  
Chase away the darkness of sin,  the darkness of fear and doubt and despair.  
Fill us with the light of Your truth, Your Word.  
Produce in us the fruit of righteousness,  
the evidence that Your Holy Spirit lives in us, 
works in us and works through us.  
Teach us what is pleasing to You.  
Make us shining examples of Your amazing grace,  
redeeming love, and life-changing power.  
May others be drawn to You through the love they see in us. Amen. 

   

 —Silent reflection— 
 

* THE PEACE  
As we are reconciled to God and to one another, share a sign of Christ’s peace with your neighbor.  

—All Children are invited to go to KIDS’ Connection at this time— 



 

 

* SONG 701—Lord, Prepare Me   Hymnal 
 

 SCRIPTURE READING—Matthew 5:13-16   NT p. 4 
 

 STATEMENTS OF FAITH BY CONFIRMANDS  
  Leah Guindi, Lily Stottlemyer, Colin Tengler 
 

 SONG—God is Holding Your Life   Refrain (3x)  Richard Bruxvoort Colligan 

 STATEMENTS OF FAITH BY CONFIRMANDS  
  Carlos McIntyre, Evan Willey 
 

 SERMON—Salt and Light  Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi 

 

 CONFIRMATION OF BAPTISMAL VOWS 
 

 AFFIRMATION OF FAITH—Apostles’ Creed  Ecumenical Version 
  I believe in God the Father Almighty, creator of heaven and earth. 
  I believe in Jesus Christ, God’s only Son, our Lord, who was conceived by the Holy Spirit, 

born of the Virgin Mary, suffered under Pontius Pilate, was crucified, died, and was 
buried; he descended to the dead.  On the third day he rose again; he ascended into 
heaven, he is seated at the right hand of the Father, and he will come to judge the 
living and the dead. 

  I believe in the Holy Spirit, the holy catholic Church, the communion of saints, the 
forgiveness of sins, the resurrection of the body, and the life everlasting.  Amen. 

 

 WE BRING OUR GIFTS FOR THE MINISTRY OF CHRIST  
 

 OFFERING SONG—Surely He has Borne our Griefs  John Carter 
  Chancel Choir 

   



 

 

 PRAYERS OF THE PEOPLE 
 

* SENDING SONG—Send Me Out Steve Fee 



 

 

*  BENEDICTION 
 

* POSTLUDE   
 

* Please stand if you are able. 
    CCLI license: 1018801 
    
      

LEADING YOU IN WORSHIP TODAY ARE: 

LITURGIST:  Jeff Wilhelmi DIRECTOR OF MUSIC:  Angel Gippert 

PRAISE BAND:  Dan Gross as leader, percussion, guitar & Pete Zajicek on piano 

SOUND:  Dave Vander Weide VISUALS:  Bryan Adair 

SANCTUARY DOOR GREETERS:  Kim Bowden-Adair & Bryan Adair 

CENTER DOOR GREETER:  Lucille McLeod COFFEE HOUR HOST:  Whitney Shapland 
 

PRAYER REQUESTS:  The family and friends of Helen Chapman who died on March 20, the family and 
friends of Ruth Krebs who died on March 15, the family and friends of Robert (Bob) Wunderlich who 
died on March 9, Rev. Anne Schaefer and family on the death of her husband, Kevin, on March 9, 
Margaret Babb, Dick & Alma Ross, Al & Mary Alice Shrosbree, Georgenia Keoleian, Tracey Parker, 
Seglinda Kelle-Pritchard,  
 

Please continue to pray for those with health or personal issues.  If a member’s name has been inadvertently left 
off this list, please notify the church office.  Also, let the church know when a member is entering the hospital or 
might like a supportive phone call or visit. 
 

The Board of Deacons also requests prayers for:  Church members whose last names begin with the 
letter L and the 2017 Confirmands and their families.    

We are glad you’re here and thankful for the opportunity to worship with you  
and to share the Good News of Jesus Christ.  We seek to be an open, rational and compassionate people,  
learning each week what it means to live the love of Jesus Christ in worship and work, in word and deed. 

“Everyone will know that you are my disciples, if you have love for one another.” ~ John 13:35 



 

 

FORT STREET OPEN DOOR 
Join fellow Northbrook members and friends for the next opportunity to serve at the Open Door at 
Fort Street Presbyterian Church on Thursday, March 30.  Volunteers will meet at the church parking lot 
for an 8:00 a.m. departure.  The church van and/or carpooling will be available.  We will likely gather 
for lunch and fellowship at a Detroit restaurant on the way home.  For more information and/or to sign 
up, please contact Seglinda Pritchard at (248)626-6514. 

 

90TH BIRTHDAY CELEBRATION 
Fred Wyckoff will be celebrating his 90th birthday next Sunday, April 2 and the whole congregation is 
invited to a special coffee hour to commemorate that special occasion in Fellowship Hall after worship.    
Please plan on being there to express Fred best wishes on his day!  
  Your Northbrook Deacons 
 

EASTER FLOWERS 
Help us adorn the Sanctuary with beautiful Easter flowers this year.  We are selling lily, daffodil, 
hyacinth and tulip plants for $9.00 per plant.  Please pick up your order form on the hallway tables or 
place your order during Coffee Hour in Fellowship Hall.  Dedications will be printed in the Easter 
bulletin, and you may take your flowers home after the service. 
 

BUNNY BRUNCH—SUNDAY, APRIL 9 
Please join your friends as the whole congregation gathers after Palm Sunday service for our annual 
Bunny Brunch!  There will be a nice light brunch for all in Fellowship Hall.  During this time, the children 
also will be invited to participate in an egg hunt outdoors.  Egg collection bags, treats and brunch will 
be provided, free of charge to all, by the Children's Ministry Committee.  We encourage all members 
and their families to please attend service and stay afterward for this fun event.  
 

KNIT WITS 
Knit Wits will meet on Wednesday, April 12 at 7:00 p.m. and on Wednesday, April 26 at 1 p.m. in the 
Library.   
 

SENIOR SOUPER LUNCH 
Join us on Thursdays, April 13 and 27 at 1 p.m. in the Library for a bowl of delicious soup, salad and 
dessert.   
 

NORTHBROOK BOOK CLUB 
Please join in on Monday, April 24 at 7:00 p.m. as we discuss the historical fiction novel, The Aviator’s 
Wife, by Melanie Benjamin.  Everyone is invited to participate in this lively discussion group.   
 

LUNCH BUNCH TODAY 
Join us for Lunch Bunch today after worship at The Grill in Sylvan Lake.  Please see Phil and Judy Owen 
after worship for details. 



 

 

PLEASE WELCOME OUR 2017 CONFIRMANDS 
 

LEAH GUINDI, CARLOS MCINTYRE, LILY STOTTLEMYER, COLIN TENGLER AND EVAN WILLEY 
 
Leah Guindi is an 8th grader at Boulan Park Middle School.  She lives in Troy with 
her Dad Larry, stepmom Pat, her two brothers, Nick and Alex, and her sister 
Lauren.  She enjoys staying with her Teta, Mona, a lot. 
 

Leah enjoys reading, napping and working with the Autistic kids at her school.  
Leah has attended Northbrook her whole life. 

 
Carlos McIntyre is an 8th grader at Berkshire Middle School.  He lives with his 
Dad, Norman, Mom, Ingrid, his brother, Diego and sister, Natalia. 
 

/ŀǊƭƻǎΩ ƘƻōōƛŜǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ Ǿƛƻƭƛƴ ŀƴŘ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎΦ 
 

He likes the people at Northbrook. 
 
 

 
Lily Stottlemyer is an 8th grade student at Berkshire Middle School.  Her family 
includes her Dad, Derek, her Mom, Diane and her brother, Ryan. 
 

Lily enjoys reading, acting, drawing, theatre and playing her ukulele.  
 

Lily is looking forward to learning more about God with the people she has grown 
up with. 

 
Colin Tengler is an 8th grader at Berkshire Middle School.  He grew up in West 
.ƭƻƻƳŦƛŜƭŘ ŀƴŘ ƴƻǿ ƭƛǾŜǎ ƛƴ .ŜǾŜǊƭȅ IƛƭƭǎΦ  /ƻƭƛƴΩǎ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜǎ Ƙƛǎ 5ŀŘΣ 5ŀǾŜΣ Ƙƛǎ 
Mom, Shelly and his brothers, Grant and Hunter. 
 

Colin enjoys playing baseball, ultimate Frisbee, hanging out with friends and being 
with his family. 
 

Colin is choosing Northbrook as his home church because everyone is nice and  
  caring and he wants to be a part of this. 

 
Evan Willey is an 8th grader at Berkshire Middle school.  He lives in Beverly Hills 
with his parents, Dan and Penny and has an older brother, Nathan and an older 
sister, Madelyn.   
 

Evan enjoys sports and hanging out with his friends. 
 

Evan was baptized at Northbrook Church and loves going to church here because 
everyone is very nice and supportive. 



 

 

NORTHBROOK PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
22055 W. Fourteen Mile Road 
Beverly Hills, Michigan 48025 

Telephone (248) 642-0200     Fax (248) 642-7495     info@northbrookpc.org 
Rev. Marjorie Wilhelmi, Pastor 

 

OFFICE HOURS  
MondayτThursday:  9:00 a.m. ς 4:00 p.m.  Friday:  9:00 a.m.τNoon 

Worship:  Sundays at 10:15 a.m.  

More news and calendar information can be found online at www.northbrookpc.org 

SUNDAY, March 26τConfirmation Sunday 
 10:15 a.m. Worship 
 10:15 a.m.  YL5{Ω /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴ 
 11:30 a.m. Chancel Choir Rehearsal 
   2:00 p.m.  Mid & Senior HighsτFood Truck Rally 
 

MONDAY, March 27 
   8:00 p.m. AA MeetingτaŜƴΩǎ DǊƻǳǇ 
 

TUESDAY, March 28 
  6:30 p.m. Zumba 
  

WEDNESDAY, March 29 
 10:00 a.m. tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ [ŜƴǘŜƴ {ǘǳŘȅ /ƭŀǎǎ 
   5:00 p.m. LOGOS 
 

THURSDAY, March 30 
   8:00 a.m. aŜƴΩǎ /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴ 
   8:00 a.m. Fort Street Open Door 
 

SUNDAY, April 2 
 10:15 a.m. Worship & Communion 
 10:15 a.m.  YL5{Ω /ƻƴƴŜŎǘƛƻƴ 
 11:30 a.m. Chancel Choir Rehearsal 

NORTHBROOK CALENDAR 

http://www.northbrookpc.org

